CALENDAR FOR THE WEEK OF AUGUST 17, 2025

Sunday, August 17

9:15am - Sunday School Orientation Day

10:30am - Installation of Sunday School Teachers

6:00pm - Pickleball Open Play

Monday, August 18

6:30pm - St. Trinity Cemetery Board 7:00pm - BSA Troop Committee Meeting

Tuesday, August 19

9:00am - Plastic Mat Making

9:00am - Quilters

9:00am - Refit Exercise

3:45pm - Green Park Volleyball

6:00pm - Property Management

7:00pm - Ladies Club

7:00pm - Farewell to Summer Band Rehearsal

Wednesday, August 20

9:30am - Banner Committee

7:00pm - Boar's Head Committee Meeting

Thursday, August 21

7:00pm - South County Republicans

Saturday, August 23

6:00pm - Couples Club Trivia Night

Sunday, August 24

6:00pm - Pickleball Open Play











The Rev. Dr. Jon Furgeson - 314.601.1039 | Rev. Robert Brown - 618.580.8817 Peace Lutheran Church | 737 Barracksview Road | 314.892.5610



WE WELCOME REV. JEFF CARLSON to the pulpit this weekend. Rev. Carlson is a former fieldworker here at Peace and is currently the pastor at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church in Eau Claire, Wisconsin.

AUGUST 9/10 ATTENDANCE

5:00 Service: 138 8:00 Service: 129 9:20 Service: 124 10:30 Service: 186 **Total Attendance:** 577 Sunday School: 63

ALTAR FLOWERS

The Altar Flowers this weekend are from Jerry and Pam Schulze in celebration of their 50th wedding anniversary on August 23.

THE WEEK OF AUGUST 17, 2025

OUR SUPPORT

Budget: 21,257.27 Help Offset Fees: 11.77 Adult Bible Class: 16.00 Alaska: 30.00

Altar Flowers: 75.00 Early Childhood: 50.00 Feed My People: 2.00

Green Park: 50.00

GP/LHSS Scholarship Fund: 163.45

NYG: 10,000.00 RFNG: 43.84

Social Ministry: 356.00

St. Trinity Cemetery: 319.22

Wedding Fees: 400.00 In Loving Memory of:

James Ralston - 100 (Alaska);

10 (Early Childhood);

755 (Youth Servant Events)

Doris Woehr - 100 (GP/LHSS Scholarship)

Let us run with endurance the race that is set before us, looking to Jesus, the founder and perfecter of our faith. Hebrews 12:1-2

- ► SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS WILL BE **INSTALLED THIS MORNING** at the 10:30 service. We are thankful for all of our teachers! Parents and Me: Jeanette Mattingly and Sarah Gregory; Preschool: Kristen Hammon and Christie Lindemann: Kindergarten: Ging Werkmeister and Janet Sheets; 1st and 2nd Grade: Tom Zaretzky and Mary Ann Tyra; 3rd and 4th Grade: Tracy Zaretzky and Karla Lunsford; 5th Grade: Linda Wolff.
- ▶ JUNIOR CONFIRMATION for 7th and 8th grade will begin on Wednesday, September 3, 4:00 to 5:15 p.m. Parents, please watch your email for additional details from our Pastors.

PEACE LUTHERAN EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER is looking to hire individuals who love children and want to provide a nurturing and engaging learning environment! We are looking for a loving individual to join our team as a morning teacher in the 2-year-old classroom. Also looking to fill two afternoon positions for 2's and Preschool-1:00-6:00 p.m., as well a careaiver in the infant room on Wednesdays and Fridays 1:00-6:00 p.m. Applicants must be 18 years old. Please email your resumé to Sara Watson at earlychildhood@peacelutheranstl.org or call the Early Childhood office at (314)892-8844 for more information.

COUPLES CLUB "FUN"RAISER TRIVIA NIGHT AND SILENT AUCTION is coming next Saturday, August 23! Have you gathered a group of your friends for a table? If not, do so today! Tickets are on sale now at the Commons Counter! \$20/person in advance; \$25/person at the door. Doors open at 6:00 p.m. with trivia beginning at 6:30 p.m. One of the big silent auction items is four tickets to the St. Louis Cardinals game on Saturday, September 6 in Section 156! Other auction items include restaurant gift cards, Grizzlies 2026 tickets, Drury Hotel one night stay, God Bless America basket, and more! All profits go to church related programs at Peace.

SUNDAY SCHOOL ORIENTATION DAY IS TODAY, SUNDAY, AUGUST 17 in the church gymnasium at 9:15 a.m. This is the day that the children move up to their next class and meet their new teachers. We ask that the



p a r e n t s / g u a r d i a n s accompany their child/ren during the orientation so they too can meet the teachers and learn the location of their new classrooms. There will also be fun games and

activities. Each child must be registered for the new Sunday School year. You can register your child/ren using this QR code. The registration info can also be found on the Commons Counter.

- ► SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS NEEDED for the upcoming year. An additional 5th grade teacher is needed, along with middle school teachers, and substitute teachers. Please prayerfully consider helping Peace's Sunday School program!
- THE 80TH ANNIVERSARY CONCERT AND HYMN SING is coming in September. As a part of our yearlong celebration of our 80th anniversary, we will be having a Concert and Hymn Sing on Sunday, September 28, 3:00 p.m. Go to the Peace website or the Peace Music Ministry website now to submit vour favorite hymn. Deadline for submitting hymns is September 1.
- "FAREWELL SUMMER" Ice Cream Social and Band Concert is Sunday, August 31. Ice cream served at 3:30 p.m., concert at 4:00 p.m. Join us for a fun and delicious way to end the summer break!
- ►SAVE THE DATE—80TH ANNIVERSARY **CELEBRATION** will be held Sunday, October 26, at Andre's Banquet Center. An invitation will be placed in your mailbox this week with additional details and an RSVP form. We hope you can join us as we celebrate this blessing from God!

NEW MEMBER CLASS BEGINS on Sunday. September 14, from noon to 1:30PM in Sanctuary Hall. A light lunch will be provided each week. New member class covers a series of topics over a six-week period and is designed for those desiring communicant membership or any current members looking for a review of basic Lutheran teaching. To register, please sign up on the Opportunities Page on the Peace website.

SAVE THE DATE FOR "GOLF FORE EDUCATION"



benefitting Green Park Lutheran School. The tournament will be held on Sunday, September 21, at Acorn Links in Waterloo, Illinois. To register, please visit the Green Park website. Deadline is September 1.

LADIES CLUB Have you wondered what it would be like growing up in the 1800's as a woman, and nurse? Can you imagine living through the Civil War, segregation, and blindness? Join us this Tuesday, August 19, at 7:00 p.m. and listen to Peace member, Jan Reppert, retired RN, tell the story of Emily Elizabeth Parsons and her journey that took her from Massachusetts to St. Louis, Missouri.

- ▶ JOIN A POP-UP ENSEMBLE! We have one more opportunity to participate this summer: August 24 - Pop-Up Choir at the 8:00 service. This is a great way to meet some of your fellow Peace members while serving the Lord in a very special way.
- MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR "BREW IN THE LOU"! Support Lutheran Elementary School Association this fall on Saturday, October 11. General Admission is \$55. Tickets are on sale now! Brew in the Lou is one of LESA's largest and most important annual fundraisers. The revenue from this event provides critical tuition assistance to the 9,700 students and 600 educators they serve. Thank you for your faithful and ongoing support! Watch for more details in the September newsletter.

MONTHLY VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY We invite you to join us for an ongoing monthly opportunity to volunteer at Feed My People. One Saturday morning each month, from 9:00 a.m. to noon, a group will go over to Feed My People to help them. Sign up through the Opportunities Page on our website (in the "Community Outreach" section), or by scanning the QR code on the flyer on the Commons bulletin board. Thank you for considering this opportunity to serve!

BIRTHDAY PARTY SUPPLIES COLLECTION is ending this weekend. LWML Ladies Guild would like to thank everyone for their generous donations!

► WEDNESDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY is taking a break during the month of August. It will resume on Wednesday, September 10, at 7:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary, continuing the study of the Book of Acts.

JOB OPENING AT GREEN PARK LUTHERAN **SCHOOL** The after care program at Green Park is growing! They are searching for after care employees with a willingness to work with children in grades JK-8th grade, a desire to share Christ with students after the school day has ended, and a loving and caring personality. Interested candidates should email April Baese, Director of Child Care and Food Services at april.baese@greenparklutheranschool.org

► CHURCH KEY INVENTORY We are in the process of taking an inventory of



all church keys that have been handed out. If you are in possession of a church key, please contact John Hooss so he can record your name and key

number for our records. Thank you!